
That the Board of Trustees approve the recommended accommodation option contained in the 
Final Staff Report for the West Niagara Secondary Accommodation Review, dated February 9, 
2017, attached as Appendix A; specifically, 
 
That Beamsville District Secondary School, Grimsby Secondary School, and South Lincoln High 
School be closed for secondary instructional purposes, and a new secondary school be built to 
serve Secondary Planning Area 1, pending Ministry approval; and, 
 
That the recommended accommodation option be carried out in phases as follows:  
 
South Lincoln High School is closed for secondary instructional purposes as of June 30, 2017, 
and regular track students residing in Zones A and B, on the map attached as Appendix B, are 
redirected to Grimsby Secondary School and regular track students residing in Zone C, on the 
map attached as Appendix B, are redirected to E.L. Crossley Secondary School; and, 
 
That for the 2017/2018, 2018/2019, and 2019/2020 school years only, a temporary shared 
boundary will be established for current grade 10, 11 and 12 regular track students residing in 
Zone C, on the map attached as Appendix B, to provide an option for students to attend either 
Grimsby Secondary School or E.L. Crossley Secondary School; and,    
 
That the temporary shared boundary is applicable only to students in grades 10, 11, or 12 
beginning the 2017/2018 school year and any other secondary student will be boundaried to E.L. 
Crossley Secondary School; and,  
 
That as of July 1, 2020, the temporary shared boundary will expire and all regular track 
secondary students in Zone C will attend E.L. Crossley Secondary School; and,  
 
That the regular track boundaries for Grimsby Secondary School and E.L. Crossley Secondary 
School be modified accordingly, as shown on the map attached as Appendix C, and be effective 
as of July 1, 2017; and,  
 
That the boundaries for the Extended French/French Immersion, Specialized School to Work, 
and Specialized School to Community programs are not changed and students within those 
programs continue to attend their respective school; and,  
 
That student transportation eligibility will be determined in accordance with the District School 
Board of Niagara’s Transportation Eligibility and Service Policy J-01, as amended from time to 
time; and,   
 
That, pending Ministry approval, a new fifteen hundred (1,500) pupil place secondary school be 
constructed within Secondary Planning Area 1, north of the Niagara Escarpment at a location to 
be determined, for September 2020; and, 
 
That students from Beamsville District Secondary School and Grimsby Secondary School 
attend their respective schools during the construction of the new secondary school; and,  
 
That, upon the opening of the new secondary school, Beamsville District Secondary School and 
Grimsby Secondary School will be closed for secondary instructional purposes, and students 
will be redirected to the new secondary school; and,  
 



That the boundary for the new secondary school be established, as shown on the map attached 
as Appendix D, and be effective as of July 1, 2020. 


